THE MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE
Minutes of Council Meeting held in Christ Church parish hall, North Shields, on Friday 12 October 2018 at 7.00 pm.   There were 129 members present and apologies had been received from a further 11.

After a greeting from Bernie Gruer, Branch Leader of Christ Church, Diocesan President Canon Barbara Packer welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Christ Church members for the refreshments which had preceded it.  Eleven members attending Council for the first time were particularly welcomed; Barbara also read out a list of new members: Andrea Task and Connie Billings (Holywell), Bishop Mark and Lindsay Tanner (Diocesan members), and Gillian Commercial (Bothal, Pegswood, Longhirst, Hebron, Ulgham & Widdrington); she reminded Branch Leaders to notify the secretary of all new members.  The Chaplain Revd Jane Scott led the meeting in prayer, including the names of those who had died since the last meeting of Council: Isabel Ridley and Irene Atkinson (Alnwick), Doreen Appleby (Holy Saviour Tynemouth) Audrey Chapman and Margaret Tubman (Earsdon & Backworth) Margaret Trevethick (St Mary Magdalene Longbenton), Carole Hall (Haydon Bridge & Beltingham w.Henshaw and formerly Deanery Secretary for Hexham) Barbara Dixon (Diocesan member) Canon Stanley Prins (Haltwhistle) Lilian Stewart (St Luke Wallsend) Peg McConnon (Holy Nativity) Beryl Johnson and Pauline Wood (All Saints Gosforth), Iris Smith MBE (former Branch Leader) and Edna Purvis (Whorlton) Margarette Paton (Seaton Hirst, a member for 51 years); she also prayed for her successor in office and for those taking up new appointments.  Barbara thanked Jane for her support and for the meaningful prayers and liturgies in which she had led us during her term of office, and presented her with flowers.  Jane’s successor Revd Sarah Moon was then introduced to the meeting.
Minutes of the meeting of Council on 13 April having been previously circulated were taken as read, confirmed, and signed by the President.  There were no matters arising.

President’s remarks would be distributed with the Minutes.  Barbara announced the name of the new Worldwide President, Sheran Harper, the first Worldwide President from outside the UK.  There were also a number of provincial and diocesan officers coming to the end of their terms of office.
Unit Reports had been previously circulated and Barbara thanked everyone who had compiled these.  

Finance & Central Services: Anne Lloyd stressed the importance of collecting Deanery envelopes after the meeting.  Marketing: Lynne Craggs was retiring and would not be taking on another role; Barbara presented her with flowers. A new Marketing Co-ordinator was needed and Barbara asked everyone to think about a suitable person who need not be a current member.

Action & Outreach: Linda Benneworth displayed a “Glad Bag” intended as a ‘caddy’ for walking frames; the name had been suggested in a competition won by Pam Taylor, who received a prize from Barbara.  The name reflected our former member and previous A&O Co-ordinator Gladys McCullough; a framed photograph of Gladys was displayed to the meeting and would be taken to the People’s Kitchen by Jennifer Snowdon.

Diocesan Members: Lesley Bolton and Ann Mitchell were coming to the end of their term of office and would be thanked at the next Diocesan Members’ meeting; Edna Maddison would be taking over from them.

Faith & Policy: Josephine Kulke was coming to the end of her term and would be succeeded by Jackie Moore; Josephine would become Bedlington Deanery Leader.  Barbara commended particularly the work done for Prayer & Spirituality by Barbara Bailes who was also retiring but not able to be present at this meeting.   
Deanery Reports had been circulated and retiring Deanery Leaders would be appropriately thanked at Deanery meetings.
Other Business
In response to questions from the floor Barbara pointed out that the six-year retirement rule which applied to Diocesan, Deanery and Branch leaders did not apply to treasurers and secretaries.  Jennie Jones was organising forthcoming training sessions to help with these roles.  In the event of a Leader retiring during an Interregnum when there would be no Priest in Charge to approve nominations for a successor, the approval of the Area Dean should be sought.
There was no further business and the meeting ended at 7.37.  Most of those present then moved into the church for a moving performance by Saltmines Theatre Productions of Chosen, a play on the life of Mary Sumner and the founding of Mothers’ Union.
Signed: …………………………………………………………..      date ………………………………………..
                     (Diocesan President)                   
